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As we know, in RTA One, when it became clear after the Great Recession that revenues would not 
meet initial projections, various of the “Categorical” projects -- including transit, safety and 
environmental projects -- were swept in order to attempt to complete the named corridor projects. This 
sweeping of funds from critical projects that were promised to the voters dates back to 2014 I believe.  
This is unfair to the voters and taxpayers of Pima County. If there’s another shortfall in the future, the 
ramifications should be spread equally across ALL the categories of the plan.  

 
3) In line with the spirit of the CAC’s recommendations, I propose that if revenues exceed projections for 

RTA Next, which is possible considering that this time the RTA Board has chosen to base the plan on 
the “pessimistic” economic outlook for the next twenty years, the surplus funds be applied equally 
across the following four Categories: 

a. Transit 
b. Environmental 
c. Safety and Active Transportation 
d. The new category of Preservation, Maintenance and Repair 

 
These first three categories, as stated, got extremely short-changed in RTA One, with monies swept 
without checking with the voters first. The unmet needs within each category are great. Therefore, we 
owe it to the voters and taxpayers to direct any additional revenues here, along with to the new 
category of Preservation/Maintenance/Repair.  Such contingency plan for excess revenues should also 
be communicated clearly in the Ballot language.  
 

 
 
 
 
 
CC:  
Hon. Rex Scott, Supervisor, District 1 and Board Representative to the PAG Regional Council & RTA Board 
Jan Lesher, County Administrator 
Carmine DeBonis, Jr., Deputy County Administrator 
Kathryn Skinner, Director, Dept of Transportation 

 
 
 
 




